
Appendix 7:  Cloverdale High School 
 

Dave and Bertha Davini worked very hard on passage of school bond issues to improve 
Cloverdale schools, and they worked closely with administrators of Cloverdale Unified School 
District.  The Davinis believed that education was the key to the success of young people including 
their own.  They encouraged their children to attend college and contribute to their communities in 
the future.  They invested in education at all levels.  They even worked very hard to site a campus 
of the California State University system just outside Cloverdale near Italian Swiss Colony—see 
Appendix 9.   
 
Dave Davini was asked to bid on a Cloverdale High School construction project in 1951.  He 
declined the invitation to bid because of his involvement with the Citrus Fair Project and other 
local projects including development of the Old Citrus Fair Pavilion property.  He was also 
building several homes on speculation. 
 

A. Additions to Cloverdale High School – December 11, 1951.  Cloverdale High School had 
been good to the Davini children.  All enjoyed their involvement in student government, 
band, sports and cheerleading as well as the academic program.  The idea of improving 
the high school program while his children could still benefit made the project even more 
interesting.  Ultimately the decision not to bid on the High School was probably in his 
best interest.  He needed to concentrate on commercial development and home 
construction which produced his major income. 

 











 


